
	
 

	
	
	
	
Meeting	Minutes:		January	12,	2016	
	
The	Finance	Committee	meeting	of	Atlanta	Classical	Academy	was	held	on	January	12,	2016	at	
9:30am	at	Atlanta	Classical	Academy,	3260	Northside	Drive,	N.W.,	Atlanta,	GA	30327,	the	
Committee	Chairman	being	in	the	chair.	
	
In	attendance:	Scott	Yates,	Matthew	Kirby,	Dudley	Franklin,	Cat	McAfee,	Principal	Dr.	Terrence	
O.	Moore,	Assistant	Principal	Steve	Lambert	and	Business	Manager	Bob	Tidwell.	
	
Motion	to	adapt	the	agenda	as	amended	 Moved:		Matthew	Kirby	

Second:		Cat	McAfee	
Vote:	Unanimous	approval	

	 	
Motion	to	approve	the	minutes	 Moved:		Matthew	Kirby	

Second:		Cat	McAfee	
Vote:		Unanimous	approval	

Reports	

Scott	Yates,	Committee	Chairman,	provided	a	brief	overview	of	the	state	of	financial	affairs	of	
Atlanta	Classical	Academy.	
	
Action	
1.			Motion	to	ratify	the	items	approved	since	the	last	committee	meeting,	as	detailed	the	

memorandum	dated	January	15,	2015,	from	Bob	Tidwell	to	the	committee	members	(at-
tached).	

	 Motion:		Cat	McAfee	
	 Second:		Dudley	Franklin	
	 Vote:		Unanimous	approval	
	
2.			Motion	to	open	a	new	bank	account	with	Atlantic	Capital	Bank.	
	
	 Motion:			Cat	McAfee	
	 Second:		Dudley	Franklin	
	 Vote:		Unanimous	approval	
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3.			Motion	to	recommend	Board	approval	to	authorize	the	Treasurer	to	periodically	transfer	
donations	from	the	school	bank	account	to	the	Northside	Education	Charitable	Holdings,	Inc	
bank	account.	
	
	 Motion:			Matthew	Kirby	
	 Second:		Cat	McAfee	
	 Vote:		Unanimous	approval	
Other	

1. Steve	Lambert	provided	a	write	up	to	the	Finance	Committee	regarding	the	financial	
procedure	error	associated	with	the	103	West	contract	(see	attached	memo	dated	Janu-
rary	15,	2016).	

2. Matthew	Kirby	will	provide	a	list	of	all	expenses	paid	by	ACA	that	should	be	capitalized	
as	part	of	the	property	acquisition	and	modular	expansion	projects.	

3. Bob	Tidwell	will	provide	a	detailed	review	of	all	contracts	to	the	Finance	Committee	on	a	
quarterly	basis.	

	
Community	Comments	

No	members	of	the	community	attended.		

The	meeting	adjourned	at	11:30	a.m.	

	

Respectfully	submitted,	

	

	

Scott	Yates,	Committee	Chair	






